February 8, 2010
Elementary School Building Committee Minutes
Attendees:  Amy Finkel-Hastings, Greg Irvine, Michael Wood, Craig Martin, Stephen Quinn, Neil Joyce, Ellen Sturgis, Phil Poinelli, Gary Bernklow, Lynn Colletti,  (7:11), David Korn
Motion
Minutes of 1/25/10

Michael made a motion to approve the minutes of 1/25/10 as amended, seconded by Gary, motion approved. Unanimous (Colletti Absent)
Vapor Barrier Testing
Neil Joyce, CMS, discussed the need to vote on the vapor permeability on the existing slab, drill down into moisture for a couple days.  It will be done during vacation.  It can be sealed on existing floor if no barrier, otherwise it is very expensive.  Having the test will tell us about the condition of the floor.  It will be done in five locations.  It was not part of the original budget so it will need to be addressed in future iterations of the budget document.
Amy moved, Michael seconded, to pay for vapor barrier test.  Approved unanimously. (Colletti Absent)
Annual Report -
 Ellen asked Gary if he could send it around. 

Burlington Comparison
Phil and Neil reviewed the Burlington School bid. Specifically we asked questions as to why the bids came in so low, several factors were discussed such as site, lack of AC, and competitiveness of market.  Daedalus changed the escalation price on our project from 2.5%  to .5% in response to the bid structure of the Burlington project and that brought the estimate within $40,000 of the Project Funding Agreement.   Escalation is probably not a factor in the bidding process.   The final bid for the Burlington project  was $28,888,776 or  $294 sq. ft.
Historical Commission

Linda Stokes and Ralph Fuller of the Historical Commission (HC) came to the table to share their ideas and listen to the ideas for memorializing the Stone Building.   Phil Poinelli, SMMA, shared that the Sun Dial will be placed on the south side of the existing gym.  Several variations on where rumble strips and a stone wall were discussed.  Neither of these items are in the budget.  Rumble strip/stone wall  could cost as much as $90,000.  If the stone wall is on the pre K / kindergarten play area  it would take away from an already small area.  A wall could go along the street side.   We want it to look like a stone wall in process not taller than 30”.  We will recover as much of the stone from the building as possible, however some will need to be purchased to save money from refurbishing, polishing and smoothing the used stone.  Ralph said he would rather have the width of the walls be comparable to existing walls.  It is unclear what the width of the current walls truly is.
The Historical Society (HC) will design sign marker; school building committee will set markers; need to know everything by 1st of April.

The ESBC/CMS/SMMA verified that the sundial is to be in the base contract and the stone building footprint/wall/rumble strip is to be under Add/Alt.  It was explained to the SHC that this did not guarentee that the stone building footprint, which is not rembursible by MSBA, would be in the project.  It will only be constructed if there is money in the budget.  SHC verified that they understood that the stone building outline and walls may not be built.

Options include;

1. Stone fence along K/PK walkway, rumble strip to start at beginning of road by PK/K

2. Stone fence along parking lot with rumble strips for entering parking lot

We will need to have a follow up on the 22nd.

Steve suggested that the architects bring back two proposals with costs and ask the HC to decide which one and make the pitch to Town Meeting.

Stone walls are not considered a structure so it does not need a foundation.  Craig Martin - verified that the stone walls for the stone building do not need footings.  The price dropped as a consequence.

Blacksmith Shop
HC is looking at having it moved and will have it done prior to the spring of 2011.  We changed the plans to not have the power go under the pavement, Phil made that decision.

Blacksmith shop needs to be moved by January 2012.  HC will move Blacksmith shop by summer 2011.  They will make sure it is on May 2011 Town meeting agenda if CPC funds will be used.

Recreation Commission
Eric Bachtel spoke representing the Recreation Commission.  He raised the following issues, concerns and questions:
· Porous pavement near the Wally-ball area and whether holes in pavement would be too large and change the ball movement or cause greater scrapes when kids fall.
· Distance between major play areas (explained that there will be 200 children outside and we want them spread out)
· 6x6 soccer field is very narrow, may need to be lined; there is enough space buts needs to be striped (40 yds x 50 yds) w/10 feet safety zone;
· Basketball court, real basketball court with two hoops (told that there would be)
· Zone 1 protection area was reviewed; (told that the District is familiar with zone 1 circumstances as the high school is under the same condition)
· DEP meeting today; the fields are not an issue for DEP

· Baseball diamond

90’ play (home field with Hale)

What is shown is a 60/90 feet distance to foul poles  LL 210 – MS 340

Left field line 160’ (too short); Michael will loop back with Tom O’Brien to discuss and look again at Hale Middle School field. 
Wood and Irvine confirmed that although the play surfaces appeared to be separated from the wallball area, wallball is recognized as a recess tradition and will be allowed during recess periods.

-Discussed wall ball court and the need to change previous pavement or asphalt.

-Discussed floor in the cafeteria; decided wood was okay.
-We reaffirmed that we would not build a stone wall in front of current gym.

To Do:

1. SMMA was to verify with their office that the pavement was flat/level enough to ensure game playing for wallball.

2. CMS to price new stone vs cleaning old stone.

3. Gary and Craig to see what they can do to help expedite the pay as you go system from the MSBA.  SMMA currently not being paid.  Update required.

Other meetings needing attendees:

Planning board on 23rd – Stephen Quinn will be in attendance
Con Com 16th – Michael and Craig will attend
Ellen reviewed the payment process concerns and will discuss further with the Town Administrator.
Motion

Adjournment
Gary made a motion to adjourn at 9:15 pm seconded by Craig, motion approved unanimously.

